BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD
TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM
BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Regular Meeting of January 2, 1969.

Members present: Franeis J. Prior, Chairman
Gerard L. Daigle, Vice-Chairman
Michele S. Parisi
Timothy J. Hannigan

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as sub-
mitted by Virginia Chase, Clerk Pro-tem, and read by Joan
Giard on a motion made by Parisi and seconded by Daigle.
Vote was unanimous.

Discussion was opened on the request of Benjamin Ferigno
for the acceptance of streets in the Hillsdale Estates Subd.
Prior sald he felt that no acceptandes should be recommended
until subdivisions are complete, Daigle said he was concerned
about recommending Overlook Drive at this time. :

On a motion made by Daigle and seconded by Parisi, it
was unanimously voted to turn down the request of Benland
Corporation, Hillsdale Estates, for acceptance of streets,
Laurel Lane for a distance of 1875 feety Little Tree Lane for
2050 feet and Overlook Drive for 850 feet. The board feels
that streets should not be accepted until construction is
completed because of pessible damage to the existing roadways
and sidewalks by heavy construction equiptment. Vote was
unanimous.

The board decided to withhold action on Airport aniné
until g full board is present,

The board has accepted the date of January 9y 1969 to
meet with a representative from Ryan Elliett, Inc. the firm
in charge of the development of the Primary Investors Trust
interests in Milford and Bellingham. An invitation %o attend
the meeting has been extended to Philip B. Herr, Consultant,

Board members prepared the Annual Town Report.

The board requested that a letter be sent to Virginia
Chase to thank her for the outstanding job as Clerk Pro-tem
for the month of December.

Motion to adjourn was made by Daigle and seconded by
Prior at 10:45 P.M.
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